Council Report – Christopher Kaye, Deputy President (Finance & Services)

I spent a whole day **interviewing for Events & Conferencing Manager**, which is a role whose primary focus is dealing with spaces and bookings for externals. There were around 15 applications, shortlisted to 7 who were interviewed last week and we have made an appointment who will start in the New Year. I look forward to working with her.

I've been **speaking to more students** who are interested in running for a sabbatical role next year.

I've had two **meetings with the working group** on London Living Wage – we have now finished and a summary report to be sent to Council.

I have been working on preparing Budgeting Training for Club committees which I will co-deliver.

I helped **organise some of the old trophies** in the Union Bar into the new Display Case (it's where the fag machine used to be)

I've **met the College's Director of Safety** to discuss the Union's approach to risk assesments, reporting and auditing.

I've taken two days off sick and as at Wednesday 2nd December still feel pretty ill.